
Stage/
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amount
% of request

43 Town of Algoma: the South leg of a 2-lane roundabout at Leonard Point Road and STH 21 $     6,300,000.00  $            387,500  $           387,500.00 
In the process of 

implementing

$     6,300,000.00  $            387,500 387,500.00$           

Response:

Is this requested project part of your CIP? If so, what would happen to that funding in your budget/would you look to replace said project with another project?  

The 2-lane roundabout, to be constructed in 2027, is in the Town’s CIP. The Town is responsible for funding of the fourth (south) leg of the roundabout, 

and WisDOT is covering the north, east, and west-bound legs. The fourth leg is approximately 25% of the total cost. 

The south leg is important to open up the land south of STH 21 for mixed-use development, which was originally proposed back in the 1990’s. If this funding is allocated

through the Spirit Fund to the Town of Algoma, that money originally allocated in the CIP for 50% of the Town’s share (of the total 25% of the total project cost)

would be reallocated to constructing two stormwater ponds that would be required given the type of development and wetlands in this area.

The ponds would be located near the east and west branches of Honey creek. The Town of Algoma is required by the WDNR to maintain and implement a 

Stormwater Management Plan. These two ponds would be valuable infrastructure in the implementation of the plan. 

Will the $145,000, that had been previously allocated from the Spirit funds be put toward this project? 

The $145,000 is proposed for the repaving of several roads and is not going to be used for the roundabout or the stormwater ponds. T

he roads are 30-years old and water tends to pond on them. The repaving, with new gravel shoulders, will resolve the icing and drainage issues. 
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